

ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING

March 10, 2009 5:30 PM

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:40 pm.

In attendance were: Sarah Massie, Kenny Mull, Scotty Schulhofer, Rhonda Schandevel, Lee Starnes, Don Frady, Wallace Messer, Trina Sandridge and Rhett Langston.

The minutes from the February 10, 2009, meeting were approved. Wallace Messer made the motion and Don Frady second it.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

- The pizza sale fundraiser for the Waynesville Skate Park on February 28 went very well. There were a lot of volunteers from the Skate Club and the Leo Club of Pisgah High School as well as adults. We will also apply for the Scott Fund Grant from the Waynesville Kiwanis Club. This is in amount of \$10,000—\$20,000.
- We know have three bids in from three respective pool companies for the VGB Act.
- Susie Fielden, the new aquatic supervisor, was introduced to everyone.
- Donald Hummel has now started a women's basketball league. The spring softball season will begin soon.
- Tim Plowman continues to make repairs on the existing fitness equipment. He has saved the Town of Waynesville a lot of money.
- Mike Goodwin met with Dr. Garrett of Haywood County Schools re: their after school kids participating in the Fit Kids program.
- Abby Batten had another successful ASPY program on February 27.
- The expansion of the greenway in Recreation Park to Russ Avenue has been submitted as the first choice for the Howell Mill Road project.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Rhett Langston